
502 Wood St 
Philadelphia Historical Commission 

November/December 2023 

ADDRESS: 502 WOOD ST 
Proposal: Construct six-story multi-unit building 
Review Requested: Review and Comment 
Owner: TierView Development 
Applicant: Scott Shiffert, Canno Design 
History: Vacant lot 
Individual Designation: None 
District Designation: Old City Historic District, Non-contributing, 12/12/2003 
Staff Contact: Allyson Mehley, allyson.mehley@phila.gov  
 
BACKGROUND:  
This Review-and-Comment application proposes to construct a six-story multi-family apartment 
building on several vacant, undeveloped parcels within the Old City Historic District. The lots at 
313, 315 and 317 N. Randolph Street; 504-08 Wood Street; and 312, 314, 316 and 318 N. 5th 
Street will be consolidated as 502 Wood Street.  
 
SCOPE OF WORK:   

• Construct six-story building. 
 
STANDARDS FOR REVIEW: 
The Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for the Treatment of Historic Properties and Guidelines 
include: 

• Standard 9: New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction will not 
destroy historic materials, features, and spatial relationships that characterize the 
property. The new works shall be differentiated from the old and will be compatible with 
the historic materials, features, size, scale and proportion, and massing to protect the 
integrity of the property and its environment. 

o The overall design of the building relates to the Old City Historic District through 
its materials, massing, and proportions. 

o Although the use of brick on the street facing sides of the building is compatible 
with the historic district, the extent of cement board siding south elevation and 
fencing should be revisited.  

o The north elevation with the tan brick appears flat and lacks articulation. Adding 
detail to the cornice, windows, and doorways would increase compatibility with 
the Old City Historic District. 

• Standard 10: New additions and adjacent or related new construction will be undertaken 
in a manner such that, if removed in the future, the essential for and integrity of the 
historic property and its environment would be unimpaired. 

o As the lots are currently vacant, there would be no adverse impact on the 
surrounding buildings or on the historic district if this property were to be 
removed in the future. 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Approval, provided the cement board siding on the south elevation 
and detailing of the north elevation are reconsidered, pursuant to Standards 9 and 10. 
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